PC37.68 Working Group on the
Guide for the Application of Electronic Controls to Pole Mounted and Padmounted Switch Gear
(May 19, 2008)

· Introductions and mandatory IEEE patent policy slides were made and presented.

· It was noted that the minutes previously posted on web site for the October, 2007 meeting were incorrect.  The minutes from that meeting were reviewed today, recommended corrections were provided and the minutes were changed.  Don Parker needs to submit the changed minutes to RODES for updating.

· There was a discussion about signing up in My Projects.  Jody Haasz from the IEEE was present and read off the names of people who were signed up on the IEEE site.  Not all members of this working group appear to be signed up.  Information will be obtained from Matt Ceglia and communicated to working group members via email.  It was also suggested that this confusion may apply to other working groups.  Therefore the Switchgear committee may want to make a common presentation at the fall 2008 meeting.

Matt Ceglia provided a summary of the activity profile area My Projects just before the afternoon session.  He asked for us not to signup until after this Wednesday.  He is going to try to put something together for Thursday’s main meeting.  It could then be put on the web to accompany the minutes.

A question was raised whether there was an area for the common group tools? There is and Don will work with the IEEE to establish it.  An email announcing it will be sent post meeting.

· It was noted that the PAR states “Such equipment is typically mounted on power poles or in Padmounted switchgear enclosures, and is used with overhead and underground electric utility distribution lines.”  This covers any control on the pole.  Whether at top or bottom.

· It was suggested that a bulleted list of issues that this group can work with be developed.  It was also suggested that we take one issue and deal with it today.

· Don passed out some previous information to the group.  This included Table of contents created on May 7, 2007 and the minutes from the May 8, 2007 meeting.

· Discussion was held on what is this working group supposed to do and be.  Who is the guide for?  Is it for the manufacturer to make sure tests were performed or for the final customer?  Do we have an example of what is expected?  As the Table of Contents indicates, we have a list of potential problems.  It was suggested to matrix this to types of products and configurations that could be involved.  One area was under the submersion section of environmental items. 

· Submersion – Discuss control boxes, control cable entries, seals and fittings, type of connections used.  List items and deal with each item and how to deal with them.

· Action Items:

· Tim Royster and Chuck Ball will work together on completion of a draft for Section 4 and send it to Don Parker for sharing with the group.

· Don Parker will setup an IEEE website similar to other working groups.  Information will be emailed to the working group.  Don will send an email to the group when a document is made available.

